
District Goal:  WE empower all students to achieve post-high school success. 
 
The Beaverton School District recognizes the diversity and worth of all individuals and groups.  It is the policy of the Beaverton School District that there 
will be no discrimination or harassment of individuals or groups based on race, color, religion, gender, sexual orientation, gender identity, gender expression, 
national origin, marital status, age, veterans' status, genetic information or disability in any educational programs, activities or employment. 

  
 

 
 

 
APPOINTMENT OF CUSTODIANS OF SCHOOL FUNDS 

 
 

 
POLICY ISSUE / SITUATION: 
 
To comply with the requirements of Oregon Revised Statutes (ORS), the School Board of Beaverton School 
District shall designate custodians of school funds.   
 
BACKGROUND INFORMATION: 
 
ORS 328.441(1) governs the appointment of custodians of school funds for Oregon school districts. A 
custodian of school funds receives, invests, and disburses school funds.  As a result of staffing changes, new 
custodians must be designated. 
 
 
RECOMMENDATION: 
 
It is recommended that the School Board approve the following resolution. 
 

BE IT RESOLVED that, in accordance with the provisions of ORS 328.441, the School Board 
of Beaverton School District designates Donald Grotting as Superintendent; Claire Hertz, 
Chief Financial Officer; Jason Guchereau, Finance Manager, Gayellyn Jacobson, 
Administrator for Fiscal Services and Carol Arakaki, Accountant, as Custodians of School 
Funds for the 2017-18 fiscal year. 

 
 

 

BOARD MEETING DATE 
September 25, 2017 


